University High School

School Council Meeting Minutes
September 9, 2014; 3:30 pm
UHS Library
Members Present:
Parents: T. Adkins, K. Campbell, K. Peters, G. Youngerman

Students: M. Cronin, C. Hoffer, Z. Holtzman, N. Pensak, A. Powers, K. Ravellette, J. Thanikachalam, M. Zarin

Faculty: T. Enfield, P. Karlowicz, A. Lazarewicz, K. Tully, R. Yell

Administration: A. Cislak, D. Packard

Classified Staff: L. Blackmon

Community: D. Bailey, B. Klahr

Members Absent:
Parents: R. Blumenthal, R. Broome, K. Elliott, E. Hull

Faculty: J. Cyr, D. Herring, T. Tobin

Community: M. Smith

I. Approval of the agenda (5 minutes total, maximum for I, II, and III)
a. Zarin moves. Peters seconds. Motion passes unanimously. 
II. Approval of the August 12, 2014 minutes
a. Will occur at next meeting.
III. Call to the audience 
a. None present.

IV. Discussion and Action Items (50 minutes total, maximum for IV)
a. Policy updates and misc. items

1) Discussion/Action Item: Tax credit request from RUHS marching band

1. Marchant: To fill everyone in about how this process should be done, the district should be paying for all of our instruments, and that’s the way it used to be done. That framework fell apart when FTE changed. It used to be that all music was under Fine Arts, then all FTE’s moved to the high schools individually, and funding was always in the air; yet you could still count on Fine Arts funding for at least $10,000 a year to maintain and replace aging instruments, buy new equipment. As budgets have shrunk, in the last few years we have received a few items from UHS and had put in a request that we have not heard back yet for instruments. Most of the instruments firstly were bought when the band was roughly 100 people, and this is good that it has grown however we are teetering on the edge where everything is on the state of disrepair that we may need to turn people away. Secondly, individual people do not purchase many instruments: mellophones, sousaphones and bassoons are all examples of these instruments. Trumpet players and clarinet players usually have their own instruments in comparison, yet overall the instruments we have here are as old as the school, which is significantly past the point when most instruments should be replaced. We met with the director at South Mountain High School in Phoenix, and he was quite disappointed that they only received $40,000 in funding last year to replace and purchase new instruments. That is a bad year for them; while for us a bad year is receiving $0 in funding. For the last few years, we have been examining several different ways to replace instruments. While virtually everything needs to be replaced, we decided to start with mellophones. The boosters have bought 4, and we have 10 players. For our size band this is a good number of players, and if we own 10 of the same kind of instrument that would be a good place to start, and we would be able to move on to the next thing that needs replacement. The school, UHS, has also bought another 2 matching ones, and we have another one that somewhat matches the rest, yet not quite. By matching, we are implying that the instruments are in the same key, they’re made of the same material, and they have the same configuration as well. The somewhat matching instrument is on loan from Tucson High, and lastly the other 3 mellophone players are playing old and beat up instruments that are falling apart. There is not a day that has gone by in which some instrument has broken and we have had to divert important class time to fixing it instead of teaching. We were initially going to ask for 2 mellophones, however when we received the quote back from Instrumental Music Center, the price is cheaper for new instruments relative to even buying used ones from eBay, which is why we asked for the full 4 instruments, which would complete our set and allow us to move forward and replace more instruments. Usually, the initial place to start identifying the price of the instrument is on online clearinghouse websites, which most have the same price. However, most of these venders are not TUSD approved, so we use these prices as starting points to try and get good prices from approved TUSD venders. Most of the online stores are quoting $1,871 for a mellophone. The drum and bugle corps use these same mellophones, and they can be bought used for roughly $1,200 yet those have been through a serious competitive year and have been beat up slightly. Yet brand new ones can be bought for roughly $1,300, which is a great deal. The prices from the Internet venders are almost $1,900, and at eBay auction for a used mellophone the instrument costs $1,403, which is higher than we can get from Instrumental Music Center, which is an approved TUSD vender. 
2. Lazarewicz: The motion is to approve the tax credit request from Mr. Marchant for $5,962.80.

i. Lazarewicz motions. Tully seconds.

1. Lazarewicz: How much money is in the tax credit funds?

1. Klahr: We have roughly $41,000 in undesignated tax credit funds.  
2. Yell: This does fall into the category of using tax credit funds to purchase this equipment? 
1. Cislak: Yes, it is a co or extracurricular activity. 
3. A mellophone, for those who do not know, is similar to a French horn, and is primarily used in marching band. 

4. Bailey: There is designated and undesignated funds, however how much in designated did the band already received? 
1. Marchant: Roughly $15,000 currently is in the tax credit account, however we push that to the limit every year with fees to enter competitions. We do sometimes buy instruments with those funds as well. We usually do not have any carryover fund though. 

5. Youngerman: Does the cost include taxes? Do we have to pay taxes on the purchases?
1. Packard: TUSD does pay taxes on the purchases.

6. Lazarewicz: Does the quote include taxes in it?

1. Marchant: This does include taxes and shipping as well.

7. Klahr: Is the band planning on taking a trip this year?

1. Marchant: We usually take a trip every other year, and this happens to be a year in which we are not taking a trip. 

2. Klahr: Is the band going after tax credit this year for these funds?

1. Marchant: We push all the time, and we had a really good season of tax credit, however as the band gets bigger the requirements are more. We are also approaching the Rincon School Council about purchasing a new drum major podium, as some of the other equipment is getting quite hazardous. This request is still in processing. 

8. Bailey: Mr. Packard, would you share a view from a discussion we had earlier?

1. Packard: 2/3 of the band is made up of UHS students, so there are a substantial number of UHS students that are engaged in this. The program is a large draw for the school and is one of our recruiting tools, and the opportunities this brings to not only the band but our processes of recruitment are a large help overall. It is also a major component of retaining students, and Mr. Marchant is quite diligent in making sure the students in band are performing well academically. When we look at the benefits of what the band does for the school, what is does for recruiting and retention, it is something that is highly values and we should support the band with this endeavor. 
9. Lazarewicz: Roger Blumenthal asked to read this email to School Council as well: “Adam, since I won’t be there, I vote to fund the request for band. For everyone that was at the opening home game, we know why the band is important. The band is giving our football program a chance to rebuild; the amount Friday night generates through ticket sales, concessions and products is a powerful economic force at our school. The band is a huge part of our economy, so if they need instruments I am totally in favor of buying them.”

10. Campbell: It should be important to know how much money boosters do bring in, so it may be shown that this request is a small portion of the money the band is required to spend on a yearly basis.
1. Marchant: On a year where we don’t take a trip with the full band, close to $100,000 will go through our booster account, and at the end we will be counting dollars, so that much money comes in and we will still be down to the line at the end of the year. It is a big program and the largest student group on campus, not including the Rincon students as well. We do a lot of fundraising also, and the boosters have been picking up some of the costs of the instruments as well, however we still come close to the line every year. 

2. Campbell: That $100,000 shows that asking for $5,000 is not a lot of money compared to these total costs.

1. Marchant: To give another example, the majority of our sousaphones were bought in 1981 by the UA, used for 10 years and were almost thrown away before TUSD bought them, and have been pasting them back together for years since then. 8 of our 12 that we own that work were bought in that purchase, and one of those instruments costs more than what we are asking for today. In addition, one high school in TUSD is supposed to get new uniforms every year; 2 years ago we were supposed to get ours. However, our band is so big that the district can’t afford uniforms, so that whole process has stopped as well. That is the state of the district right now regarding Fine Arts funding. 
3. Klahr: For the tax credit for last year for the band it was $77,070 was the tax credit they brought in. At the end of last year, they had $8,990.08, so $15,000 now also went to band camp, which costs money. So, the costs that they have are constant, and they need the money. 
3. Motion passes unanimously.
2) Discussion/Action Item: Motion to revise BOUNCE policy

1. Lazarewicz: On the back of the agenda page, there is an additional amendment made by Ms. Cislak, and on the agenda copy is the old text of the policy, and anything that is stricken through would be deleted while everything in capitol letters is meant to be added. 
2. Cislak: The BOUNCE policy was created initially in 1993, and when this policy was created, the objectives were a little different than they are now. It was initially to be geared as an extracurricular opportunity in the summer, with enrichment opportunities. This summer, and moving forward, as we enhance our curriculum and require students to take more AP courses, we want to take advantage of this program to provide summer courses and enhancement instruction so that students enter their sophomore year more prepared to take AP Chemistry in particular, as well as fill in any holes that they may have. Some alterations have been made to reflect that this program is for sophomore students, as well as that we don’t need to pay a BOUNCE director, and initially it stated the “UHS family”. We are not sure if this meant the relatives of UHS employees or if that was the intention of BOUNCE, however at this time it is suggested that we only have the program for our students. If we decide to have an enrichment opportunity where it is more of a camp in the summer at UHS, then we can still move and do that however the program would not be BOUNCE. We noticed that there is one area that was not crossed off; in duties, number three “deciding which courses would be offered”, please cross out “based on an interest survey conducted in the spring”. The rational behind this is so that we have the opportunity each year to alter and enrich the curriculum to make it relevant for what our students need that summer. Because it will not be regulated as a program for recreation, we recommend that we get rid of the student interest survey. 
i. Lazarewicz: A friendly amendment to Ms. Cislak’s proposal would be to introduce Mr. Adkins’ alterations to the wording of the proposal. 

ii. Cislak: Accepts the friendly amendment with the added change to the third component of the policy.

3. Lazarewicz motions. Campbell seconds. 

4. Karlowicz motions to substitute Adkins’ alterations with Cislak’s added alteration for the original motion. Klahr seconds. Passes unanimously.  

i. Bailey: We eliminated a sentence about the money and how much the director is paid, and now there is nothing in there? Why did we do that? 

1. Cislak: We did this because it is the assistant principle that runs it, and we get paid during the summer so it would not be fair to be paid extra. As a 12 month employee it is simply not necessary, and possibly the original intent was to have a director; as our program grows, and if it gets to be the size of BOOST and we have 200-300 students going, then we would hire a coordinator. However if we have fewer than 100 students, it is still manageable for the assistant principle to handle. 
ii. Adkins: Not intent usurp any of this, however in this form it will lend itself to trouble; it is much easier to simply rewrite it.

1. Lazarewicz: We also discussed last year that the Policy Committee can move things between policy and procedure documents and can change the wording of the documents as long as they aren’t changing the meaning and intent of the content. Changes to content will need to be run through School Council. We agree with you and are working through that process.

iii. Karlowicz: On the new motion where it discusses student eligibility, the original motion ha said for incoming sophomores, so do we want to reinstate that or are we accepting the alteration?
1. Cislak: The way that the alteration is written clears our intent, because we had said it is for current UHS students and incoming sophomores, so it is simply said in two different lines.
2. Adkins: The reality is that the priority is the students identified by the fact that they need assistance, and that is the simplest way to phrase it. 
5. Motion passes unanimously.   
b. Legislative agenda items

1) Discussion/Action Item: Propose School Council goals for 2014-15 year
1. Lazarewicz: Attached to the agenda are the goals we made last year for the School Council, and they have not been changed yet. Many of us were involved in that discussion last year, and they would serve as a good starting point to discuss our goals for this year. 
2. Lazarewicz motions. Adkins seconds. 
i. Campbell: These were copied from last year, so where do we stand on the goals as they were last year? 
ii. Lazarewicz: That depends on the goal in question, and varies greatly. Things such as our own campus and middle school, TUSD is currently undergoing many efficiency audits, however members of the administration can better clarify the situation. 
1. Packard: As for as our own site, the current Governing Board and the USP allow us to voice our desires however that specific change is a bit far off. If there is a change in the Governing Board, then there may be more opportunities for discussion surrounding one and two. Without a Governing Board change, those goals are more not likely to happen. Or if the Governing Board changes to a Governing Board that is less favorable to those kinds of focuses, than the chances of those are pretty low in being achieved. Just because that is the case we shouldn’t necessarily eliminate them from our goals, we should keep these tenets if we believe in them as a school and we need to have them in our mind as we make decisions and look to the future. We should still look for opportunities to work with the TUSD Governing Board to get our own site, centrally located, and tying in a middle school: these are still things we should keep if we still believe in them. The processes this year may be different with the lack of a resolution and may not be as straightforward. As far as actively involved in decisions related to UHS admission, that is still an important process for this body to discuss. We as a community we should be interested in those decisions especially if we have a chance to have a say in them. Our voice in what should happen is valid as well. The committees and subcommittees are also being cleaned up a lot, however that is a continual process that we should continue to be doing; the School Council policy is something we should continue to be dong as well, and it will take some time to clean up. 
2. Lazarewicz: Does it make sense to change these first two to “actively pursuing a centrally located campus” and “actively pursuing pairing UHS with a magnet middle school for academics at that same site”? 
1. Yell: If we actively pursue the TUSD Governing Board to provide UHS with its own centrally located campus, and actively pursuing the Governing Board for a middle school that would be more accurate.
1. Lazarewicz: We are pursuing the goals of getting a campus and middle school however, not the Governing Board.

2. Packard: There are multiple tracks to this reality as well: we could go through the Governing Board, we can also go through leadership, and the Parent Association has established a solid committee that is meeting with the superintendent on a regular basis, and he also has the opportunity to move UHS agendas and desires forward from a parents perspective. We also have the Foundation and members of the Foundation that meet with leadership on a regular. So focusing on the Governing Board as a specific entity for the endgame is not necessarily the route; we should be pursuing all possible avenues to the goals, and we shouldn’t limit it to the Governing Board. 
3. Lazarewicz motions with changes. Yell seconds.

i. Cislak: How about saying, “actively pursue a magnet middle school to be paired with UHS on the same site”, to make it sound like we are not sharing a campus with the middle school. 

1. Yell: Would we want to limit ourselves to a magnet, or simply say middle school in general?

1. Packard: The advantage of having it as a magnet means that we can draw from a broader population, and it adds in some of the USP criteria, which would allow us to improve the portions of Hispanic and African American students that are allowed into the school. 

2. Yell: Accepts friendly amendment. 
ii. Klahr: One of the things we discussed was having both policies and procedures, so should we say “revise school polices and procedures”?
1. Lazarewicz: That lines up well with what we have discussed. 
iii. Karlowicz: Could we hear the entire document with the changes?
1. Lazarewicz: The changes so far are as follows: “1. Actively pursuing a centrally located campus for UHS”, “2. Actively pursuing a magnet middle school for academics to be paired with UHS on the same site”, 3. and 4. are unchanged, and “5. Revising School Council policy and procedures, to better reflect the function of the body”.
iv. Karlowicz: A few clarifications: firstly, let us add “high school” between “centrally located” and “campus”, secondly it should say “school policy” to reflect that we are the legislative governing body.   

1. Packard: Along those lines, it could say, “to better represent the functioning of the body”, instead of revising school policy and procedures. 
v. Lazarewicz: Here is the newly revised version: “The overarching goal incorporates a variety of more specific goals, including 1. Actively pursuing a centrally located high school campus for UHS, 2. Actively pursuing a magnet middle school for academics to be paired with UHS on the same site, 3. Unchanged, 4. Revising useful School Council subcommittees and eliminate defunct subcommittees that are still listed in school policy, 5. Revising school policy and procedures.” 
4. Motion passes unanimously. 

V. Committee & Misc. Reports (35 minutes total, maximum for V)
a. Principal’s report
1) Packard: The most significant event at the school was the death of one of our teachers John Shadonix last Friday. It is certainly a challenging endeavor, as he was the cornerstone of our PE and Health Department. He had worked with our Athletic Department extensively, and he was one of the most kindest and generous men that worked on this campus, and it is a very sad loss. 
1. Cislak: There will be a rosary at St. Elizabeth Anne Seaton on Shannon on Thursday night from 6-8:30 PM, and the funeral mass will be on Friday at the same location in the morning, and we will email the information out as well.
2) Packard: We have added a new communication tool to the district and to the school, its called Parent Link and it allows us to on one hand, deal with and communicate quickly in case of an emergency; we can access it from anywhere and use it from any device, and it will send messages to any select group that we choose within the school. We have run into a few glitches in the last week, however we re trying to resolve those with the district. It also is a tool we are using with attendance, and one of the things it does is call home earlier in the day and often, if a student is not in their first or second period it will notify parents by 10 AM. This is according to state statute, as we are required to notify parents two hours after the start of school. We are hoping this doesn’t cause too many challenges with parents being able to call in, and we know it causes a challenge with teachers being able to get in their attendance a little earlier in the process, yet we end up with a quicker and better communication network, and in the initial time period that we have been testing it, it has worked out quite well. Tonight is also the Governing Board meeting, and we will try to make sure we get our AP Human Geography book passed, because its been delayed a bit in the process. The funding has already been allocated, and it will be ordered tomorrow if it passes tonight. Also, they will be handing out banners to the “A” rated schools, so we will be receiving our banner there as well. Newsweek also came out with its top schools, and we are 38th on their poll, and unfortunately they didn’t have any accurate data for our rankings. We didn’t make the one list of Newsweek, but we did make the Overcoming Challenges list for Newsweek. To clarify, there was information that went out through the superintendent’s office that UHS was going to lose FTE, however we won’t be losing that FTE—it is a mistake. We currently have one position advertised for an assistant band director due to the size of our band; we had two applicants who applied already however they didn’t qualify, so we have re-advertised and are hopeful we will get a candidate from out of state who is qualified to complete their certification. For parking we were allocated 140 parking spots and the same number of spots were allocated to Rincon, however we quickly sold ours and after 2 weeks they did not. We received 50 additional spaces from them, and those covered several juniors and the remaining seniors without permits. There are still roughly 30 juniors without passes, and we are working on ways to find spots for them in the area around the school. Parent teacher conferences are happening on the 23, and a resulting half-day is scheduled for the 24 to give back the time to the teachers and staff. The conferences will be structured by allowing teachers to make appointments with failing students and their parents from 4-6 PM, and from 6 PM on there will be open meeting for parents to sign up for. Students with multiple D’s and F’s will be contacted through he Counseling Department, and a more rigorous structure will be enforced to help support them. We also will be having an Open House for our College and Career Center on October 17, and that will be all day to display the new renovations in the Center. Also we will begin our Circle K Teacher of the Year selection process, so nominations will be addressed soon. For admissions, we are still waiting on Accountability Search to be able to make the recommendations, however we will be moving the previously discussed recommendations forward. We have also found an additional resiliency test, called the ACT Engage, and its created by ACT and correlated with the other ACT tests in success, and it measures motivation and a few other categories that can be predictors of a student’s success at UHS beyond just the COGAT and grades. We have a campus beautification on September 27 from 9-12, which will have a range of options to complete.
b. Tax Credit & Budget report

1) Klahr: We heard the amount in our tax credit fund earlier in the meeting, roughly $41,000, which will be $5,000 less now.
c. Recruitment & Retention Committee report

1) Klahr: We will hopefully begin this month, and a report will be available next month. 
d. Instructional Council report

1) Cislak: We have been looking at some of our policies as well as using the PSAT and using it to prepare our students, and to engage them this fall. We also had some curricular discussions, in order to map our courses as well as opportunities to team teach some of our courses together, and really support our students within certain academic areas; this is also specifically applicable to our students in their freshman and sophomore years. 
1. Packard: In the next few weeks we will be meeting to define the Continuous Improvement Plan, which we are required to have in place. The district has narrowed how that plan looks, and designed it around a Title 1 format, which is slightly limiting to us. However, we will try to make it work for us and use our data, and we will be bringing that Continuous Improvement Plan to this body in order to receive input. 
e. UHS Foundation & Alumni Association report

1) Klahr: The Foundation had a meeting on August 20, and they voted in two new alumni and a student. The Annual Appeal will be launched in November and end in January, and they are working on what the appeal will be for. Last year it was for a COW and the lab equipment; the lab equipment has been delivered and we are waiting on the COW. 
1. Packard: We have two options for the COW: the first is to make it an iPad COW in which case we will wait until the new iPad is released. One of the things our librarian is asking for is more access to computers for students; we have approximately 400 students in the library daily, and the iPads wouldn’t be as functional as a computer. We are talking with the district to move towards and Chrome book, which is an Internet accessible book which would allow students to access teacher notes and information as well as access to Google Docs and other similar programs, as well as the ability to print. 
2) Klahr: When that decision is made, the money is waiting to purchase it. The goal this year is to raise $30,000, and the exact project has not been determined yet but will most likely be decided within the month. The next meeting is October 23 in the library, and we have the fundraiser in November through January, and we will have a Penguin Pour in April as well. People can access the UHS Logo website through the UHS website, and we encourage people to visit it and buy products. 
f. Parents Association report
1) Youngerman: The TUSD Calendar Committee, and the committee have been looking at the school calendars for the next through years, and School Council should be updated on how far the on calendar committee has proceeded. The idea is to have a final decision in December, so teachers can begin to prepare for the coming years. There are currently 3 options that we submitted for next year’s school year, one would be a rollover to the dates of this year with the fall break as a week, spring break as a week as well. That idea would have school starting on Thursday August 6th. The second option is a slight modification of that plan, with the same start date of August 6th however with a shorter fall break (Friday through Monday with Thursday as a Grading Day), and a week off for Thanksgiving as well as for Spring Break. On both of these calendar dates, school would end on May 25th, which is a Wednesday. The third option is slightly different, with a beginning date of August 10th, which is a Monday. That would have a short Fall break (Friday to Monday with Thursday as a Grading Day) and a week off for Thanksgiving, with a Spring Break of Friday through Monday with Thursday as a Grading Day. This is what we as a committee proposed, and the executive Board submitted another option as well, which is something we had discussed but hadn’t received enough votes for it to pass. It would have a later start date of August 24th, a Monday, without a Fall Break due to the late start and a week off for Thanksgiving as well as a week for Spring Break, and an end date of June 9th, a Thursday. The plan now is that these plans will be presented to the Governing Board at the end of this month, and they will narrow these four plans to three options. Those options will be presented to the faculty and the TUSD parents. Whichever one comes through with the most votes will most likely be the accepted plan. As a committee, we will follow up with the same type of plan to plan for the next three years. 
1. Lazarewicz: As an AP driven school, we receive a major benefit from an earlier start date. The option with the August 24th start date would be a significant problem for us, as our students are taking the standardized AP exams and are essentially in competition with all other students taking those exams across the country, and when we receive the earlier start date it is a huge benefit to be able to prepare our students for the exams. 
2. Karlowicz: We should ditch the fourth option. 
i. Youngerman: Why? That is what the committee needs to know.

ii. Karlowicz: UHS initially started after Labor Day and ended around June 9th. The days after the AP are useless, and if the top level administration is interested in making every instructional day meaningful, then having that later time after the AP exam is useless to us. The AP marks the end of the academic season, and there is no benefit to having school extend beyond the AP exams testing dates. 

3. Peters: What was the rational behind creating the later start dates?

i. Youngerman: Some of the parents brought up the fact that the earlier start dates prevent many juniors from participating in college programs over the summer, which traditionally end the 15th or the 18th of August. The earlier start dates then prohibit students from going to these programs. 
ii. Karlowicz: Then a possible solution might be to get rid of the Fall and Spring Breaks, with a start date in mid-August however with an end date before Memorial Day. In order to have a later start date, then there needs to be less vacation days in order to successfully prepare our students for the AP exams. It is important for us that the end of school coincides with the AP exams. 
iii. Packard: There are also some schools that let seniors out two weeks early, however we have juniors, sophomores and even freshman that are taking the AP exams as well. 
4. Tully: The best professional development opportunity we have as teachers is to grade the AP exams. If we have an end date where teachers are stuck teaching until June, then they would have to take leave in order to grade those exams. It would also be exhausting to grade AP exams in addition to grading papers for their own students that are still in school, and overall is exhausting. However for us, we have been able to get our earlier and enjoy the opportunity to score the AP exams, which is enlightening to us as to how to best teach our students. 

5. Cronin: First off, the Fall Break is a critical time for students, as it is right before the PSAT and SAT exams, and allows students to study for the tests. 
i. Cislak: Students need the week to be before PSAT’s, so the vacation would need to be in early October not late October, correct?
6. Cronin: Yes. As for the AP’s, it is important that we don’t have school after the AP’s, because most classes have their finals before the AP in order to prepare students for the AP, therefore class time after is completely pointless. The Fall Break is overall significantly important, and the kids who choose to attend these programs come late to school anyway, and kids who are attending a college program are prepared to miss school for that opportunity; the ones that are debating the idea of attending are probably not as interested in them. 
7. Zarin: The Calendar Committee is comprised of whom?
i. Youngerman: It is an interesting makeup, with some part-time employees of TUSD, parents who are involved deeply in the budgeting of TUSD, as well as teachers, attendance, or other TUSD employees.

ii. Zarin: So no students are on the committee?

1. Youngerman: Correct, there are no students. 

8. Yell: Firstly, the June 9th significantly compresses any summer programs; traditionally summer school has been run near the end of school in May and runs through July. Now, we would have to factor in a strange summer break, possibly splitting summer school into two sessions (one before and after July 4th). Also, we run BOOST and BOUNCE in the summer; to try and logistically cram those in a three-week period when we have had difficulty receiving funding as the fiscal year starts July 1st would be a logistical nightmare. 
9. Hoffer: Students who have attended college programs are able to make up their work, and it is usually not that difficult for them to get caught up.
i. Lazarewicz: The teacher would also have only a few students that they would need to get caught up compared to all the students be two weeks behind where they could be otherwise. 
10. Holtzman: What was the rational behind the week for Thanksgiving?
i. Youngerman: The original idea for the week came from Dr. Vega, who is Dr. Sanchez’s right hand administrator, and it is interesting that three out of the four options contain the week off for Thanksgiving. This is something we discussed in committee, and some objections were that it was 16 days before two weeks off for Christmas, however others informed by some teachers that the week of for Thanksgiving would “recharge” the students and allow them to concentrate before the Christmas break. An interesting point to take into account would be that elementary schools would also view this differently. 
ii. Cislak: It is interesting as well that if someone is in charge for Thanksgiving preparations; they need a day to clean and to start preparing food, which is why people skipped school on Wednesday.
11. Peters: On the East coast, many schools have Wednesday and Monday off from school, so the longer weekend allows people to travel a little more easily. 
i. Holtzman: In some school districts, they receive simply Wednesday through Friday off, and that allows the students to feel slightly refreshed while not giving them as much time as a week where they might forget some material. 
12. Youngerman: This information has been quite helpful, and the committee chair will be given this information.

i. Lazarewicz: If we could also be informed as to how this process is proceeding, that would be quite helpful as well. 

13. Yell: What is the plan for dealing with summer school though?
i. Youngerman: We are not sure, however things used to be in late August or after Labor Day, and as a district they were able to be successful. However, with the three-year blocks of a schedule, there has been some resistance to changing the schedule to what it was previously. We need to be hopeful about this, as they are really trying to have parents and the district participate in this decision. 
14. Klahr: The other thing to consider is the impact on the communities that are not TUSD communities. We have many students coming from these outside communities, and if TUSD decides to change the calendar it will affect the outlying districts as well. They have to take those students into consideration. 
i. Youngerman: Many of the schools followed our example with the earlier start dates in August, and the other idea that has not been mentioned is an “all-year school”, which is not the idea.
15. Packard: One of the rationales behind moving to have the fall and Spring Breaks is that it impacts attendance of both students and staff. When those breaks are not present, there are extended amounts of time, which are solid school. This results in large amounts of absences with both students and faculty. 
2) Lazarewicz: If we can be posted of the progress of this at our next meeting, that would be helpful. 
g. SAB report

1) Lazarewicz: Ms. Tully, the sponsor of SAB, had these points to share about SAB currently: Firstly, SAB preparing the annual Homecoming celebration. As in past years, they are collaborating with the Rincon School Council to arrange a Spirit Week leading up to the game, and a pep-assembly, tailgate and dance for students on the day of the game, which is September 19th. This year’s theme is the Four Seasons, and SAB encourages all students and faculty to participate. Secondly, SAB is holding a special election for sophomore representatives so that each class is represented equally; there are currently five candidates running for three available spots, and the results will be announced on September 26th. Lastly, SAB held its annual retreat overnight in the UHS library September 5th, and was successful in building community and supportive relationships among students in the club.  
h. Lazarewicz motions to end meeting. Yell seconds. Motion passes unanimously.
VI. Reminders:
a. School Council Meeting time and place will be posted 24 hours in advance.  Attendance and minutes will be submitted to a School Council officer prior to the next meeting.
b. Please observe proper decorum and schedule your time to be able to attend the entire School Council meeting. Each meeting should last 90 minutes and will be adjourned by 5:00 PM.  A quorum, your time, and your participation are valued assets of the UHS School Council. 
VII. Adjournment

Next Scheduled Meeting:
   Tuesday, October 14, 2014; 3:30 pm; UHS Library

uhssitecouncil.weebly.com
Motions for the September 9, 2014 UHS School Council Meeting
1. Motion to amend BOUNCE description in UHS Policy Document

Text that is crossed out is to be deleted from the Policy Document.  Text that is capitalized will be added to the existing policy.
Section  IV.Z.  -  BOUNCE  Director  Job  Description.   tc "Section  IV.Z.  -  BOUNCE  Director  Job  Description.   "
The  BOUNCE  Director  would  have  the  responsibility  of  assuring  that  the  unique  nature  of  the  BOUNCE  Program  would  be  delivered  to  UHS  students.   In  executing  the  listed  duties,  the  Director  would  need  to  cooperate  with  the  Director  of  BOOST,  as  BOUNCE  would  operate  at  the  same  time  as  BOOST,  sharing  the  UHS / Rincon  facilities.   Administrative certification would be a plus. 
IV.Z.1.   Duties.   1)  Be  fully  informed  and  supportive  of  the  intent  and  distinctive  nature  of BOUNCE;  2)  Cooperate  with  BOOST  Director  in  facility  use,  transportation,  and  possible  program  overlap;  3)  Deciding  which  courses  would  be  offered,  based  on  an  interest  survey  conducted  in  the  spring;  4)  Recruiting,  interviewing,  training,  monitoring,  and  evaluating  faculty  members;  5)  Recruiting,  interviewing,  training,  and  monitoring  subject  matter  experts / volunteers  if  they  are  not  secondary  school  certified  to  supervise  students;  6)  Publicizing  program;  7)  Recruiting  students;  8)  Assist  teachers  in  planning  field  trips,  if  necessary;  9)  Assist  teachers  in procurement  of materials  and  textbooks,  if  necessary;  10)  Assist  teachers  in  equipment  procurement;  11)  Assist  teachers  in  granting  general  studies  credit  for  students;  12)  Provide  an  evaluation  of  the  BOUNCE  program.

IV.Z.2.   The  Director  would  be  in  complete  charge  of  the  curriculum,  scheduling  of  classes,  enrollment  of  students,  ordering  of  materials,  facilities  requests,  and  discipline.   (Res  4-52,  3/2/93)

IV.Z.3.   The  BOUNCE  Director  stipend  will  be  $10  per  hour  up  to  a  total  of  $2000  for  the  summer  of  1993.   (Res  5-5,  5/20/93)

Section  VI.DD.  -  BOUNCE  Student  Eligibility.tc "Section  VI.AA.  -  BOUNCE  Student  Eligibility."
VI.DD.1.   Participation  in  BOUNCE  shall  be  limited  to  UHS  students  and  the  “UHS  Family.”
VI.DD.2.   Priority  enrollment  will  be  given  to  current  UHS  students  and  incoming  freshmen. SOPHOMORES WHO HAVE BEEN RECOMMENDED TO ATTEND BOUNCE FOR ADDITIONAL SUPPORT IN MATH AND SCIENCE.

VI.DD.3.   Individual  teachers  will  have  authority  to  exclude  “UHS  Family”  member  participation.   UHS  Family  was  clarified  to  be  all  UHS  staff,  parents,  and  alumni  and  excluded  non-UHS  attending  siblings  of  UHS  students.

VI.DD.4.   For  incoming  freshmen SOPHOMORES,  it  is  to  be  made  clear  that  attendance  in  BOUNCE  does  not  mutually  exclude  them  from  their  responsibility  to  attend  BOOST IF THEY ARE NEW TO UNIVERSITY HIGH SCHOOL.  if  they  have  been  recommended  for  the  latter  program.   (Res  5-49,  10/26/93)

2. Proposed School Council goals for 2014-15 school year

Please see below for our 2013-14 approved goals.  These can be the starting point for our discussion, and edited as necessary to be appropriate for the current school year.
UHS School Council Goals for 2013-14


The primary goal for the University High School (UHS) School Council during the 2013-14 school year is to support the UHS Vision and to promote UHS’ best interests moving forward.  The School Council will strive to meet needs that will promote academic excellence and diversity at UHS in the future.

This overarching goal incorporates a variety of more specific goals, including:

1. actively pursuing the TUSD Governing Board resolution to provide UHS with its own centrally-located campus

2. actively pursuing the TUSD Governing Board resolution to pair UHS with a magnet middle school for academics on the same site

3. being actively involved in decisions related to UHS admissions, as per the changes required by the Unitary Status Plan

4. reviving useful School Council subcommittees and eliminating defunct subcommittees that are still listed in School Council policy

5. revising School Council policy to better reflect the current functioning of the body

